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The first edition of the 2006 CFDI newsletter is designed to put a spring in your step.  As you sit at your desk or walk around your site, you begin to notice the slight changes of the landscape, feel  the air around you changing and sense the  stirring of the anticipation of what’s to come.   You know you are entering the season that year after year represents starting over, the hope of  new beginnings and another chance to get it right.

Sit back for the news, for the ‘I didn’t know that,’ and something that just might entertain you.
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 by Cathy Archibald
The Social Committee, although still in its infancy, has some great ideas to bring the staff together for a good time and raise funds for other events at the same time.

By now, you have all seen the flyer for the bus trip to Grove City and Erie Pennsylvania on May 13, 2006. We hope you will join us for a fun filled trip with a few surprises. The deadline to book is May 5th. Please post this flyer in a prominent location to allow your residents to join us.  Don’t miss out!

We are investigating a number of day trips, such as a Wine Tour, Garden Tour or maybe some bowling and movie nights as well as online auctions through our Comfield web site. If you have any ideas or suggestions of fun and interesting fund raising events, please contact Margaret at margaretd@cfdi.ca. 

Every month at our Manager’s meeting, we hold a 50/50 draw and occasionally a prize draw. All proceeds are for the annual picnic, which is on Saturday, August 19th  at Humber Bay Park, East. The invitations will be arriving in your e-mail box in the next month or so. Watch for it!

We will be looking for volunteers for the day of the picnic to help with set up. Anyone willing and available to help, please e-mail Cathy at cathya@cfdi.ca. 

[image: image5.wmf]We also request that you start talking to your contractors about making donations to our picnic. Any contractor that donates cash or prizes is welcome to attend and partake in the festivities. If the contractors you deal with express an interest in making a donation, please advise Bev at beverleyc@comfield.ca with the pertinent information and she will send out a letter of request.

Finally, we are now celebrating birthdays at our Managers’ meetings for those staff who would like to have their birthdays acknowledged.
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by Delceter Warlow

Spring is here again and it’s time to shake the winter cobwebs from your mind. Let the rebirth of the earth embrace you and enjoy the beautiful weather at hand. Don’t be intimidated by the rainy days, it’s all part of nature. 

A reminder - through the passage of spring - know this - you will reap whatever you sow. Sow positive Knowledge and Skill to all the new staff because the path of life leads in various directions. The path you take tomorrow may lead you to the seed you had sown yesterday which has now become a tree and you may wish to reap the fruits of such tree. 

CFDI’s  Changing and Rearranging

NEW SITES

· Huronia Family Housing Co-operative

· Las Flores Non-Profit

CFDI CURRENTLY MANAGES 29 CO-OPS AND NON-PROFITS

PROJECT PROFILE

CORAL PLACE
Coral Place is an 8-storey private non-profit rental building, consisting of 103 units located in Mississauga and it is one of the first contracts acquired by CFDI back in 1998.  Coral Place is sponsored by the Federation of Chinese Canandian Professionals and construction started back in 1992.  The first tenant moved into Coral Place on July 1, 1993.  
The symbolic meaning of Coral Place reflects the Federation’s vision of housing people of different backgrounds living together in a safe, strong and healthy community just like a sea coral.  
The residents of Coral Place ranges from seniors to to singles to young families, from Chinese to Latinos to Polish to Hindus.  
Coral Place is currently being managed by Eric Leung and Tommy Tsui.  
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NEW STAFF

Welcome the New Additions to the CFDI Family!!
· Maydelin Hernandez, International Garment Workers

· Boba Milenkovic, Las Flores Non-Profit

· Elaine Morrison, International Garmnet Workers & Las Flores 
· Carlos Rios, Wilmar Eight Co-op
· Leslie Russell, Tapscott Village, Las Flores

· Delceter Warlow, Congress of Black Women Non-Profit

· Tiffanny Woodfield, Tapscott Village & Ellen McGreal
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Do you know who was born in Tubbercurry, Ireland, then expelled to England, and later  found her way to Canada and the doorsteps of CFDI?   

MARGARET DAVIS is CFDI’s link to the United Kingdom.

[image: image9.wmf]As a young radical, she found that if you threw erasers aound the classroom you ended up being caned with a ruler.  Her younger career, influenced by four brothers included Irish dancing, tennis and soccer.  The day she decided to use her tomboy skills found her climbing out her bedroom window and along the walls of the back yard to go to a school dance only to find ‘Mother’ with a look that could kill and guess what – no school dance.  Someone squaled on her.  Subsequently, someone has had to keep an eye on her ever since.
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Margaret has come a long way since then, bringing her experiences and skills as an able manager and administrator in property management joining CFDI in October of 2003.  She is the manager of Windsor Hill and Trellis Gardens.  Organized, efficient and known to be on time before time is, Margaret brings her wit and humour to each site.  She has brought a lot of improvement to  Trellis Gardens, a new site continually undergoing development issues.  Margaret is also active on the Social Committee of CFDI where her insanity, I mean wit and humour greatly contributed to the success of the 2005 summer picnic.  If you see a smile from ear to ear, she is probably still concentrating on her new best friend - a 2006 Honda Civic.  
She lives in North York with her husband Ken and son Kevin. 

Margaret, with your unique style and charm you are a great addition to CFDI’s team.

Help For Your BODY, MIND & SPIRIT
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Do you someimes fit this profile? 

BUSY, OVERWORKED, FED UP, STRESSED OUT, NOT APPRECIATED, TAKEN ADAVANTAGE OF.

Well, you are not alone. According to WebMD Medical Reference (www.webmd.com) 43% of all adults suffer adverse health effects from stress.

75 to 90% of all doctor’s office visits are for stress-related ailments and complaints.

Stress is linked to six of the leading causes of death:  heart disease, cancer, lung ailments, accidents, cirrohosis of the liver and suicide.

As my Russian friend would say “What we can do?”

· Keep a positive attitude.

· Accept that there are events that you can’t control.

· Be assertive instead of aggressive.  “Assert” your feelings, opinions, or beliefs instead of becoming angry, defensive or passive.

· Learn and practice relaxation techniques.

· Exercise regularly.  Your body can fight stress better when you’re in shape.

· Eat healthy meals that are well balanced.

· [image: image12.wmf]Get enough rest.  Your body needs time to recover from stressful events.

· Treat yourself to a massage, shiatsu treatment or foot reflexology.

AND MOST OF ALL ..

‘KEEP IT SIMPLE AND DON’T FRET.’
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…AND THE OSCAR GOES TO… 
By Peter Whalen

Well, it wasn’t quite like that but Monday night, April 3rd, Cathy Archibald, Cristina Wong and I found ourselves being ushered into the ‘green room’ of the Performing Arts Lodge as part of the SCRABBLE WITH THE STARS a fund raising event to benefit the residents of this building.  
We were escorted to the front of the room by a regal and gracious, Celia Hamilton, chair of the management committee where a table identified as ‘Sponsored by CFDI’ and hosted by guest star ‘Graeme Gibson.’   Celia sat in the guest chair and proceeded to entertain us with her charm and ready to defy anyone who scolded her for allowing us to enter before opening time.  
When left on our own, either through pent up anxiety or sheer excitement, we reveled in outbursts of laughter creating our own scenarios on who is ‘Graeme Gibson’.  We quickly read our programs to identify the stars, learning Graham was a writer, having recently published ‘The Bedside Book of Bird’.  
As the room filled, we spotted Dinah Christie, Graham Greene and Jayne Eastwood of Second City Fame.  Finally, we were joined by Graeme who turned out to be very pleasant, interesting and interested in us.  We learned he was also the husband of famous author, Margaret Atwood, who sat two tables away.  
We were surrounded by stars; Michael Burgess, star of Les Miserables, R.H. Thomson of Road to Avonlea, Sharon, Lois & Bram and on and on.  Every moment was fun including dining on roast beef, tandori chicken and decadent deserts, ending with a wild and intense game of scrabble.  
We walked away like the cat who ate the canary with our scrabble board signed by our guest star ‘Graeme Gibson’ author, Torontonian, husband of Margaret Atwood and new friend of Cathy, Cristina and Peter. 

Community First began managing PAL (a non-profit housing complex for artists, actors and those associated with the field) in December of 2005 under the direction of Cathy Archibald.  CFDI hopes to support and be a part of other events that may occur at the site. 
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[image: image16.wmf]DISASTER OR DELIVERY

[image: image17.wmf]On the weekend of March 25th, a water sewage pipe broke and leaked into the office and board room of one of our sites.  On Monday, March 27th, the site manager entered the office building to discover ‘the disaster.’  I want to commend Miranda Pinto, the site manager, who swung into action and took action.  I viewed the site on Thursday, April 6th.  It’s one thing to hear of such things, it’s another to see the effects.  
For two weeks Miranda endured the odour, the tearing down of walls, lifting of floors, the inaccessiblity of files, computer, fax and inability to carry on the adiministration work.  I felt like I was at a construciton site instead of the office I had visited for four years.  Miranda was in good spirits and I observed her take charge ability as the crew came in and out of the office carrying drywall.  No one knows if we will remember all the emergency procedures or if we will respond with calm and control but on March 27th, Miranda’s office-life changed forever, but her professionalism brought ‘delivery’.  Thank you Miranda.

The Maintenance To Do List:

· Landscaping Contract in place

· Heat turned off by May 31

· Prepare tenders for window washing & garage cleaning

· Ensure you have a maintenance plan in place scheduling the ativities for the year i.e. duct cleaning, catch basins, cleaning of  kitchen stacks, HVAC maintenance contract etc.
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AS YOU PREPARE FOR THIE UPCOMING WEEKEND, MAY YOU HAVE A BLESSED EASTER, A HAPPY PASSOVER AND A JOYOUS SPRING.
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